Congleton Cycling Campaign - Minutes AGM 10/09/2007

Meeting held at Congleton Leisure Centre. 

Attending: 

Peter Hall, Ian Wilson, Dot Wilson, Heather Pearce, Alec Scaresbrook, Val Scaresbrook, Paul Nadin, Margaret Horner

Apologies: 

Matthew Axford,

Minutes: 

The minutes for the previous meeting read and accepted.  No copy of previous 2006 AGM available on the night.

Peter Hall acting as chairman for this meeting.

Chairman's Report:

Peter Hall collected all Graham McCargo's papers etc relating to the Cycling Campaign and will get in touch with all Graham's contacts.

Secretary’s report:

Nothing to report.

Treasurer’s report: 

Mathew emailed the accounts through and these were accepted.

Membership Secretary's report: 

Nothing to report except Peter Hall will contact Eric Dalton, who has been to our meetings and last Fungi Foray ride, to see if he wants to become a member.

Publicity Secretary's report:

Dot Wilson contacted Heather who has restocked Library and TIC with CCC maps. We have approx. 300 maps left - should last until next spring when we can consider reprinting.  If anyone has suggestions for improvements or corrections, it would be a good time to incorporate them.

Election of Officers:

Chairman and Membership Secretary: Peter Hall

Secretary:  Ian Wilson

Treasurer:  Matthew Axford - 

Publicity Secretary:  Alec Scaresbrook - website and Dot Wilson – printed matter

Future Plans:

Decided that we should inaugurate a 'Graham McCargo Memorial Ride".  Possibly taking in Grahams favourite cafes, and/or Jodrell Bank.  This to be a leisurely ride - destinations and date to be decided for ride in spring 08.

AOB:  

We should still object (individually) about the proposed poultry farm and change of status of Lamberts Lane.  The planning decision has been postponed until October.

National Cycle Network routes - County have begun to replace our stick-on signs with permanent metal ones. Peter Hall has also asked about placing destination signs together with the route number signs.  County say this is too expensive to do as every sign costs about £80.

Website progressing well thanks to Alec - Possibly setting up a forum for comments and discussion.

Heather is now an accredited "Cyclability" trainer (up to date version of cycling proficiency).  Will begin first training of pupils at Mossley school at end of September.

It was decided (after getting prices) we would sponsor Heather for the purchase and printing of the Hi-Vis jackets she needs for the training - these would have our logo and name printed on them. 

Alec to look into sources of printed or embroidered t-shirts for the Congleton Cycling Campaign.

Next Meeting arranged: 22 October 2007 at the Congleton Leisure Centre bar 20.00

